Notes of meeting of the Test Valley Bicycle User Group

 Crosfield Hall, Romsey at 3.00pm on 3rd April 2014
Present: 
Eleanor Vamplew
Cyclist
Eric Reed

EBC



Jim Probert

Cycling Solutions CTC


Angela Rackham
FOE


Janet Coppeland
Romsey resident



Lindsi Bluemel
CTC 



John Heath 

CTC 



Vivien Messenger
TVBC
Apologies:
Hannah Chivers
Active Travel Officer Sustrans


Mike Bunce

CTC



Ricky Patient

Cyclist



Nick Farthing

Sustrans

	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions

VM welcomed those attending and gave apologies from those unable to attend.  

	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting

.
The minutes of the previous meeting have been posted on the Test Valley website. LB enquired whether the cycle routes were still on the website. VM said they are still available.
JP said the new link at Fullerton is a very good route in assisting cyclists to avoid the main road however the surface has caused punctures on more than one occasion and he considers the stones may be too large.


	

	3

	Progress report on cycle routes and cycling promotion
Cycle routes

· The portrait bench has now been provided as part of the off road link at Stockbridge, which is a connect 2 scheme and part of NCN 246.
· Some feasibility work has been carried out by Sustrans for Eastleigh Borough Council on an off road cycle route between Asda roundabout and the top of the Avenue Southampton (Hutt Hill).  The route lies partly in Eastleigh, partly in Test Valley and a small section in Southampton and is well used by cyclists.  An off road route along the verge would provide a safer alternative to the unlit road where the traffic is fast and busy, and could encourage more cyclists to use it.  Currently there is insufficient funding available to provide the link but the feasibility study may assist when seeking funds.
· Shared cycle pedestrian links are being provided within the Abbotswood development as it is being developed with the link to Woodley Lane due to open in May this year.  

JC expressed concern that some of the route linking to Abbotswood through Woodley contain blind corners which are not suitable for shared use. Also that by encouraging shared use on some routes in the estate cyclists will use all of the footpaths regardless of their suitability.
· There are also cycle routes being provided in new development areas in Andover at East Anton and Picket Twenty, where there have been large numbers of new homes built.  These include improved links to Andover town centre. 
· Consultation has recently been carried out on a shared use route along Weyhill Road in Andover and on a contraflow route through Chantry Street, High Street, Newbury Street to provide an east to west cycle route to the north of the town centre to complete part of the circular route around the town.

Proposed Redbridge Lane housing and routes in Nursling

· Detailed plans for part of the site have been received showing cycle routes within the site and we will be seeking a link to shops at Nursling and potentially the school. 
· Improvements over Brownhill Way and M271 roundabout will be implemented prior to occupation of Lidl or 2nd occupation of Adanac site.

MB would like a cycle route along Redbridge Lane and stated cyclists prefer to stay on road.  RA said cyclists will be considered in re-design of the junction and SCC have been asked to extend the cycle route from Oasis Academy.
MB considers there is a need for crossing of the roundabout at junction 3 of the M271 linking to Brownhill Road.  Future improvements for cyclists on the roundabout are planned in relation to proposed new development in the area.
Cycle promotion

TVBC are working with various people to support cycling in the Borough.  
· A ‘bikers breakfast’ event was held at the new community centre in Abbotswood in February to support and encourage more residents to cycle.  This was well attended with around 25 people visiting the Dr Bike surgery.   
· Sarah Walker who is the Cycling Development Officer (from LSTF funding) for the northern part of Hampshire, including Andover, has been arranging similar events along with adult cycle training and bike maintenance lessons in Andover and arranging events on the new developments in partnership with the community development workers there.
· Hannah Chivers has the role of promoting active travel in south Hampshire, including southern Test Valley, working with Community groups. Although unable to attend the meeting she detailed a list of activities taking place in the area.  Adult cycle training has been available through My Journey for £5.00, and bike maintenance courses 2 hours for £5.00.  Family cycle rides have been arranged during the Summer, a sustainable travel event at Romsey Railway station on June 14th and bike agility course for children at the Romsey sports fair.  In addition to this Hannah has been working with workplaces giving support, active travel incentives and some grants and also with residents at Abbotswood, to encourage sustainable travel.

	

	4
	Romsey Future

Cycling had been discussed by the getting around group at Romsey Futures. A suggestion for a family cycle route around the town was  put forward along with the idea of setting up a cycle hub where infrastructure such as parking, electric charging points, maps etc  could be located and events such as Dr bike sessions could be held.  The idea being to have a focal point for cyclists in the town.  The group members were unsure how much benefit the hub would have although it was accepted it could be useful for leisure cyclists.

	

	5
	Romsey Town Centre – Church Street Proposals
· TVBC working with HCC have identified some funding to improve accessibility and enhance Romsey Town centre.  The aim is to improve access for all users including enhancing the experience for pedestrians, making provision for cyclists and less emphasis and priority on vehicular movements. Although the latter will be catered for with access retained for local resident’s vehicles needing  access, deliveries, short term parking and disabled drivers in particular.  

· Space is limited so there would be no separate provision for cyclists on or off road but measures will limit traffic, reduce speeds and thus make it more cycle friendly.  Will be a need to take account of pedestrians’ requirements, including those with disabilities.  Would like to provide cycle parking in appropriate places.  An indication of areas where cycle parking could be appropriate, types of stands (Sheffield stands were suggested) and any general comments welcome – opportunity to comment during public consultation.
· It was suggested that Oxford Street in Southampton worked better as a shared surface than London Street in Southampton.


	

	6
	Review of cycle Strategy and Network
· It is four years since last one was adopted.  Not all routes have been implemented but some have and it is due to be updated later this year.  Already have a list of suggestions from previous meetings – limits on funding have meant not all can be delivered.  Further suggestions would be welcome.
· Proposals for Forest Park within the Core Strategy if adopted could assist in securing some of the leisure routes within the Chilworth area.
· Concerns were raised that the golf course at Southampton would not allow access through 

	

	7
	Any other business
· Concerns were raised about the traffic calming in place in Lee Lane.  Had been told it is temporary but it is still in place and the side access provided for cyclists is inadequate. VM to pass on concerns to HCC.
· JH concerned about the condition of the highway near the Mandarin Chef restaurant in Romsey.  Difficult for cyclists especially going downhill needing to brake, steer and signal at same time.
	VM


	8
	Date of next meeting

The next northern BUG meeting will be held in Andover (venue to be confirmed nearer the date) at 6.30pm on Thursday 18th September 2015.

The next Southern BUG meeting will be held in Crosfield Hall in Romsey at 3.00pm on Thursday 4th April 2015.
	VM


